

ALL-UNIVERSITY TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

January 21, 2016

PRESENT

BERNHARDT, GUARINO, GROLL, KIRBY, MARTENIUK, NOWICKI, PRUSH, POTTER, RICE, RUTAN, SILVER, SLOAN, SMITH-TYGE, TROOST

ABSENT

CALDWELL, DYER-DECKROW, EDWARDS, HUSSAIN, KACOS, MAASS, NICHOLLS, PETROFF, PORTER

CALL TO ORDER

1439

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

PRUSH welcomed the committee and attendees introduced themselves.

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA

POTTER moved to approve agenda.

RUTAN 2nd that motion.

Approval of agenda.

ALL in favor.

NO abstentions.

NO oppositions.

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF DECEMBER MINUTES

GUARINO moved to approve minutes.

GROLL 2nd that motion.

Approval of DECEMBER Minutes.

ALL in favor.

NO abstentions.

NO oppositions.

CONTINUED DISCUSSION ON DANGEROUS BEHAVIOR ON E. SHAW AT CYCLOTRON

POTTER brought up the construction area that was causing problems on East Shaw lane outside of the cyclotron.

POTTER stated he was looking for any updates on the situation.

PRUSH stated that the specific location and concerns were mentioned to the Police Patrol units to monitor.

POTTER stated he was looking for signage that could be put up that states "Sidewalk Narrows" as a possibility.

PRUSH stated that he needs recommendations from the committee to pass along in order to get possible signs made.

GROLL stated that he would like to view the videos taken of the site so he could visually see the problem.

PRUSH stated that there isn't a lot that could be implemented to stop all people from making poor decisions at that intersection.

POTTER stated that a possible change similar to that at Wilson Road that widens the pedestrian path could be a good option.

PRUSH stated that a widening of the path and narrowing of a road would then cause more dangerous zones down the road with traffic backups.

POTTER stated that he feels this area warrants some attention and should be looked into.

DEPARTMENT UPDATES and REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS

a) Department of Police and Public Safety (John Prush)

PRUSH asked if the committee would like the Move Safe website should just go live or if the committee would like a preview.

RUTAN stated she would like to review before it goes live.

PRUSH stated that the, what to Do If Stopped by Police Brochure, was passed out and is also posted on the MSU Police Website.

SLOAN stated that she saw the brochure and thought the information was pertinent.

b) Infrastructure Planning and Facilities (Jeff Groll)

GROLL stated that Club Car has been brought to Campus. It is a low speed vehicle, highly configurable. Looking for options to lower the Universities carbon footprint, lower emissions and be more green with fleet vehicles.

c) Campus Planning, Design, and Construction (Jeff Kacos, Steve Troost)

TROOST stated there is work being done on updating the Campus Master Plan.

TROOST stated there was a conversation about electric vehicle brought up that will most likely not be brought in because we already have zip car.

NOWICKI asked about the Solar Panels for Parking lots.

TROOST stated the panels are due to be installed this upcoming summer.

d) Mass Transit (Deborah Kirby)

KIRBY stated there was nothing to report.

e) Office of Campus Sustainability (Judy Marteniuk)

MARTENIUK stated there was nothing to report.

f) MSU Bike Service Center (Tim Potter)

POTTER stated the renovations of the exterior of the Bike Center is finished.

POTTER stated the Bike Advisory Committee is striving for Platinum Level recognition.

g) Auxiliary Enterprises, Residential and Hospitality Services (Joe Petroff)

No updates were reported.

h) Resource Center for Persons with Disabilities (Virginia Rutan)

RUTAN stated that there will be a 2nd annual Adaptive Sports Day on Saturday February 13th from noon-3pm in the IM Circle Main Gym. The event was well attended last year and is expected to be better this year.

i) Ombudsperson (Bob Caldwell)

No updates were reported.

j) Union Representatives (Danielle Martin-Stoney, Pam Sloan, Robert Nowicki)

NOWICKI stated there was nothing to report.

SLOAN stated there was nothing to report.

k) Office of Student Affairs and Services (Murray Edwards)

No updates were reported.

l) Associated Students of MSU Representatives (Jason Porter, Kathryn Maass)

No updates were reported.

m) Residence Hall Representatives (5x) (Theresa Guarino, Lauren Bernhardt)

BERNHARDT stated there was nothing to report.

GUARINO stated MSU Bike Advisory Committee is working with RHA to figure out issues to deal with and discuss.

GUARINO stated she will no longer be sitting on the AUTTC Committee.

n) University Apartment Representatives (2x)

No updates were reported.

o) Greek System Representatives

No updates were reported.

p) Graduate Student Representatives (Nate Smith-Tyge)

SMITH-TYGE stated there was nothing to report.

q) Faculty Representatives (Sarah Nicholls, Breezy Silver)

SILVER stated there was nothing to report.

CORRESPONDENCE AND PUBLIC COMMENT

NOWICKI stated he had a concern about signage for Pay by Plate spots and Faculty Staff parking in the parking ramps.

PRUSH stated he would look into the signage of the spots.

NEXT MEETING

AUTTC 2:30-5pm February 18th, 2016, MSU Police Department- Community Room

ADJOURNMENT